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For Immediate Release
Contact: Lily Dover

Date: June, 22 2010
Cell: (714) 414- 2220

AMERICORPS NCCC TEAM WORKS LOCALLY WITH COMMUNITY TO PROMOTE ENVIRONMENTAL AWARENESS

YONKERS, NY — A group of 9 young men and women from all over the country and with very diverse backgrounds from AmeriCorps National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC) will be working with Groundwork Hudson Valley until June 25th, 2010. 

When our team, known as “Badger 4” arrived, we were met by Ann Marie- Director of River Programs;  we were informed and briefed that our project, Groundwork Hudson Valley, will call us to build and contribute to several community gardens, and help educate groups of grade school students on the highly publicized, “Science Barge”.  While we did those tasks, we were mostly used to de-weed trails, cut down invasive vines along the highway at Woodlands Lake, we built rain gardens next to a bus stop in nearby Ardsley and a South County Trailway parking lot off of Farragut Ave., set up and run a Community day with Lucy Moreno, Director of the Greyston-Groundwork Community Garden Project, and we also helped build an entire garden at the Mary J. Blige Women’s Crisis Center.  We spent a significant amount of time clearing weeds and picking up an enormous amount of trash on Orchard Street- which will most likely be the site for a new community garden.

“When the Corps comes, we get so much work done for the community,” stated Ann-Marie “Plus, they are great models to local youth—showing what you can do to help people—while learning things for yourself at the same time”.   AmeriCorps NCCC members gain valuable experience in at least four different communities around the country during the year and scholarship money for their education.  “You get what you give in AmeriCorps, it’s a great experience, and you grow a lot as a person” stated AmeriCorps member, Claudia Baez, from Miami, Florida.  When asked what her favorite project was during those 6 weeks, Lily Dover of Santa Ana, California replied, “Definitely working in the community gardens- you can see the before and after effects, it’s really rewarding for myself and the team”.  Lily, along with Team Leader for Badger 4, Clinton Lee had the wonderful opportunity to lead groups of elementary school children around the Science Barge, “While working on the barge, I learned how to live sustainably, which was my goal at the beginning of this project, so I feel accomplished”. 
AmeriCorps NCCC is a leadership program for young people ages 18 to 24. In exchange for completing 1,700 hours of service during a 10-month term, these young people receive an education award of over $5,000, plus a living stipend, housing and more. AmeriCorps programs are administered by the Corporation for National and Community Service, a federal agency. Interested applicants and project sponsors are encouraged to learn more by visiting www.americorps.gov/nccc or calling 1-800-942-2677.  

Also, check out photos of the team on: http://s838.photobucket.com/home/badger4xvi_album .
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